
III. The Board of Supervisors has received the following items of correspondence
which require no official action by the Board at this time:
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From: Board Of Supervisors
To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: parcel correction-Primrose Lane (Watsonville)
Date: Thursday, April 24, 2025 9:23:41 AM

 
 
From: Laurisa Kanzler  
Sent: Thursday, April 24, 2025 8:44 AM
To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: parcel correction-Primrose Lane (Watsonville)

 

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email.****

Good morning Board of Supervisors,
 
I am reaching out to clarify a few things from my prior email. The Planning Commission
referenced 2 of the 5 parcels on the Primrose Parcels (off Green Valley Road) as 41 and
42 at their last meeting in regards to Batch B rezoning properties. I also referenced them
as 41 and 42. Those parcel numbers are actually 050-41-35 and 050-41-36. I want to use
this opportunity to point out the discrepancies and the constant confusion of mixed
numbers and data on the Primrose Parcels (off Green Valley Road). These confusions
and misunderstandings show how the county cannot trust the process and that truly, no
one on planning commission came out (after many asks from us all). They themselves
do not even know parcel numbers, and Mark Connolly and his staffers did not even
correct them, which shows they don't even know. 
 
By referencing the 2023 Housing Element document, specifically Appendix HE-F
Housing Inventory Maps, you will see such discrepancies. Mark Connolly and his staff
state that parcel 050-41-35 can fit 162 units. This is 100% inaccurate and shows how the
staffers cannot even keep their facts straight. At the same time, they also keep
referencing the total number of acres in different totals and on different documents and
presentations. Some documents state just shy of 10 acres, where others show parcel
050-41-35 and 050-41-36 is a total of 10 acres. The total number of acres for all 5 of the
Primrose parcels is just under 10 acres. 
 
Please take this additional information to show how the Primrose Parcels should not be
rezoned to high density, low income housing. By using all the information myself and
neighbors have shared, we have met with Kim De Serpa, Maureen, Regina, Ramon and
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Maria Orozco, mayor of Watsonville City to show them first hand these parcels. They
have each expressed concerns for these parcels and having them rezoned to high
density, low income. 
 
Again, I am asking that you vote to have the Primrose Parcels not be rezoned, or at least
vote on what the Planning Commission had a split vote on (removing parcel 050-41-35
and 050-41-36 from the rezoning document).
 
Thank you,
Laurisa Kanzler
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April 22, 2025 
 
BY EMAIL ONLY 
 
Olivia Flores  
Board President  
Pajaro Valley Unified School District Board of Trustees  
294 Green Valley Road 
Watsonville, CA 95076 
 
Dear President Flores,  
 
As you may know, ADL is a leading anti-hate organization whose mission is to stop the 
defamation of the Jewish people and secure just and fair treatment to all. Our goal is a world in 
which no group suffers from hate, discrimination, or bias. 
   
I am writing to you today regarding reports of antisemitic statements by members of the Pajaro 
Valley Unified School District Board of Trustees during the Pajaro School Board meeting on April 
16, 2025. 
  
Members of the Trustees engaged in divisive rhetoric during the meeting, including using 
stereotypes and sweeping generalizations about Jewish people, including references to Jewish 
economic power and influence. Whether these comments were intentionally hateful or the result 
of ignorance and a lack of education, the use of these stereotypes is deeply troubling. The 
Pajaro Valley Unified School District has a responsibility to foster a safe, inclusive, and respectful 
environment for all students, staff, and community members, including members of the Jewish 
community. Antisemitic rhetoric and falsehoods undermine that responsibility. 
  
It is critical that the Board of Trustees addresses these concerns directly and decisively to uphold 
the values of inclusivity and respect throughout the school district. 
  
As Board President, we urge you take this situation seriously and take immediate action. This 
may include, but is not limited to:  
 

• A formal investigation: Implementing a clear and independent investigation to examine 
the evidence related to the allegations.  

• Engagement with relevant community stakeholders: Consulting with Jewish 
community leaders and organizations to understand the impact of the alleged behavior 
and to inform appropriate responses.  
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• Consideration of Board ethics policies: Reviewing existing Board policies regarding 
conduct and ethics to determine if any violations have occurred.  

• Exploration of disciplinary measures: If the allegations are substantiated, consider 
appropriate disciplinary actions as outlined by Board bylaws and applicable laws.  

• Public statement and commitment: Issuing a clear public statement acknowledging 
what occurred at the meeting, the Board's commitment to combating antisemitism and 
fostering an inclusive environment.  

• Educational initiatives: Implementing training for Board members and staff on 
antisemitism awareness and prevention. 

  
Addressing the reports stemming from the April 16 Board meeting proactively and transparently 
is essential to maintaining the trust of the community and ensuring a safe and respectful learning 
environment for all students. 
  
Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. ADL is here as a partner and a resource. I 
look forward to your response and welcome the opportunity to meet and discuss these issues 
further. 
   
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

 
Marc Levine  
Regional Director, ADL Central Pacific  
 
Cc: Watsonville City Council  
Santa Cruz County Board of Supervisors 
Santa Cruz County Board of Education  
Assemblymember Robert Rivas  
Assemblymember Dawn Addis  
Assemblymember Gail Pellerin  
Senator John Laird  
Congressman Jimmy Panetta 
Tony Thurmond, Superintendent of Public Instruction 
 





response.
 
Thank you,
 
Karen D. Goodman
 
 
wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

From: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, April 22, 2025 11:51 AM
To: k goodman 
Cc: Carolyn Burke <Carolyn.Burke@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: RE: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 
Hi Karen,

 

I’m sorry for any confusion — my previous message referred specifically to night work

between Daubenbiss and Robertson. As noted in earlier emails, night work is also occurring

between Porter and Daubenbiss, which is the activity you're referencing now.

 

I understand how disruptive this has been, and I sincerely empathize with the impact it’s had

on your rest and well-being. Unfortunately, shifting this work to daytime/early evening hours

would cause significant traffic disruptions and reduced nighttime shifts would extend the

overall duration due to setup times/safety requirements associated with underground work.

This work is classified as an “emergency,”  as it is time-sensitive infrastructure repair which

does affect public health if left unaddressed. We’re operating within the County’s Noise

Ordinance (Section 8.30), which allows for nighttime construction activities under several

circumstances.

 

To stay informed, I recommend signing up for project updates here (although I am happy to

provide updates to you directly when you inquire): Project Newsletter Sign-up

Here are the latest updates from the Communications Officer:

Sewer Update #3 – Sewer work is expected to continue through May 9, 2025 (subject to

be extended due to underground conditions).

Buffered Bike Lane Update #14 – Night work for striping removal has been occurring

and expected to end this work, followed by more night work for resurfacing (project

update coming soon, but expected to begin Mid-May)

 

We are doing our best to balance the needs of residents, commuters, and businesses. I





definition: "An emergency is an urgent, unexpected, and usually dangerous situation that
poses an immediate risk to health, life, property, or environment"); such as flood, fire, or other
catastrophic event work would be done around the clock (without taking weekends off) until
the "emergency" work was done.  I understand that this sewer work is important and
necessary and perhaps even urgent, but this is not an emergency. If it were, I would have
heard from your office and received some kind of notification, which I did not. Our
neighborhood cannot continue to be subjected to ongoing all-night construction.  As I
suggested some weeks ago, your office must think creatively and change construction hours
to those that are lawful or at the very least display a modicum of consideration for your
community.  
 
I appreciate your immediate response including a calendar of the entire construction schedule
including the completion date, as well as what your office will do now to modify hours to
comply with a more humane schedule.
 
Thank you,

Karen D. Goodman
 
 
 
wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi
 

From: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Monday, April 7, 2025 11:53 AM
To: k goodman <
Subject: RE: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Hi Karen,

 

Yes, I can address the metal plates, thank you for letting me know.

 

As of now, I do not have any approvals to provide hotel accommodations. The County/District

has not done this in the past and we would need to discuss this with the Board of Supervisors.

My suggestion in the meantime would be to do what you feel is best for your wellbeing- you

can submit hotel accommodations as a claim, but there would be no guarantee that the





creates a loud pounding noise that is jarring. 

I would greatly appreciate if you could speak with the roadwork crew about mitigating the
noise from the plates somehow. 

 

 I have nowhere to stay this week so will be unable to get away from the construction noise,
so I would like to revisit the request for hotel accommodations. 

 

Please get back to me as soon as you are able. 

 

Thank you,

Karen

 

 

 

 you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

From: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Friday, April 4, 2025 12:37 PM
To: k goodman 
Subject: Re: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Hi Karen,

 

For next week, there is a slight shift from what I told you at the beginning of the week.
Work will resume Monday night and will continue through Wednesday night near
Robertson. Night shifts will continue into Thursday and the following week, however that
will be concentrated near the east and west limits of the project (Cotton Lane & Porter





wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

From: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, April 1, 2025 1:54 PM
To: k goodman 
Subject: RE: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Hi Karen,

 

Construction will continue tonight, Wednesday night, and Thursday night (and occurred last

night). If work in the section between Daubenbiss and Robertson still remains at the end of

these shifts, next week’s schedule would be Sunday night, Monday night, Tuesday night. I can

update you on Friday morning, 4/4, with the progress and a better idea of how many more

nights will be needed.

 

For small claims such as what you are requesting below, you must submit a claim form (link

below to the form). If you would like to email the form to me, I can submit it to our County

Clerk & Risk Departments.

https://www.santacruzcountyca.gov/Portals/0/County/COB/PER5003%20-

%20English%20Fillable.pdf

 

Thank you,

 

 

Katie Beach

 

Construction Manager (Emergency & Sanitation Jobs)
Community Development and Infrastructure – Public Works

 

Mobile: 831-345-4782

2700 Brommer Street, Santa Cruz, 95062

 







Would you please get back with me as soon as possible regarding the below and if we can
expect construction tonight? 

I may be able to stay with friends, but prefer not to pack up until it's absolutely necessary. 

 

wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

From: k goodman 
Sent: Sunday, March 30, 2025 11:18 AM
To: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: Re: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

 Hi Katie,

 

I woke up with anxiety at the potential of five (or potentially more) all-nighters of industrial
construction noise. I cannot stay here while this is going on. I lost a day of work Friday,
because I did not sleep all night. I do contract work so when I miss work, I do not get paid.
Continuing all night construction is unreasonable and inhumane. There must be another time,
perhaps 7pm-12am, shorter more efficient shifts that also show respect for residents.

 

Please let me know what you have all come up with to mitigate the impact to residents. And
again, I would like to receive funds for a hotel and ideally would like to be compensated for
missed work. 

 

I appreciate your thoughtful and timely response.

 

Thank you,

 

Karen D. Goodman

 



 

 

 

wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

From: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Friday, March 28, 2025 3:43 PM
To: k goodman >
Subject: RE: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Hi Karen,

 

We estimate that the work between Daubenbiss and Robertson will take 7 additional shifts.

Work is scheduled to resume Monday night, however, will be weather dependent. There will be

additional night work further east of Robertson between Porter and Daubenbiss later, once

utilities have all been located.

 

This afternoon, the Contractor’s Project Manager and I discussed speaking with the crew

about being more mindful of yelling/loud talking during the shift as well as attempting to limit

equipment/vehicle movements which trigger backup alarms to the extent feasible.  

 

I am not aware of County/District offering hotel vouchers in the past, but I will inquire about

this possibility with the Assistant Directors. I will follow up with you on Monday.

 

Thank you,

 

Katie Beach

 

Construction Manager (Emergency & Sanitation Jobs)
Community Development and Infrastructure – Public Works





 

 

 

 

 

wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

 

From: k goodman 
Sent: Friday, March 28, 2025 12:06 PM
To: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: Re: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Hi Katie,

 

Thanks for getting back with me. Per our conversation this morning, again, I would appreciate
it if you and your team could come up with a creative compromise that would end
construction at a reasonable hour. It is too much to ask residents here to endure night after
night of loud industrial construction noise all night long. Attached are two videos from my
bedroom, taken after 1:00 AM. Despite using ear plugs and an ambient air filter, I am totally
sleep deprived and am missing work today because of this overnight construction.

 

Thank you,

 

Karen D. Goodman

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

wherever you are, be the soul of that place.... ~rumi

From: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Friday, March 28, 2025 11:17 AM
To:  >
Cc: DPWWeb <dpwweb@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: RE: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Good Afternoon Ms. Goodman,

 

Thank you for reaching out regarding the ongoing construction work on Soquel Drive near

Robertson Street. We understand your concerns about nighttime noise and its impact on

nearby residents.

 

This work is part of an emergency sewer replacement project, which is necessary due to

failing sewer lines on Soquel Drive between Porter and Cotton Lane. Given the urgency and

the need to prevent further infrastructure damage or health risks, the work had to proceed



outside of standard construction hours to minimize disruptions to essential services and

traffic.

 

Regarding noise regulations, the Santa Cruz County Noise Ordinance (Section 8.30) allows

for necessary street and infrastructure repairs at the County’s discretion. While we strive to

limit night work in residential areas, certain high-traffic corridors, such as Soquel Drive,

require nighttime operations to ensure public safety and minimize congestion. We do,

however, work closely with our Contractors, County staff, and district supervisor’s to limit

these disruptions as much as possible.

 

We acknowledge that extended night work can be disruptive, and we are actively working to

complete the project as efficiently as possible. Work between Porter and Robertson will be

done during the night, however, once work progresses west past Robertson, day shifts will

resume.

 

We appreciate your patience and understanding as we complete this essential infrastructure

repair. If you have any further questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out.

 

Thank you,

 

 

Katie Beach

 

Construction Manager (Emergency & Sanitation Jobs)
Community Development and Infrastructure – Public Works

 

2700 Brommer Street, Santa Cruz, 95062

 

       



   

 

 

From: DPWWeb <dpwweb@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Sent: Friday, March 28, 2025 8:44 AM
To: Katie Beach <Katie.Beach@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: FW: Construction noise on Soquel Dr. @ Robertson St.

 

Hi Katie,

 

Please see below.

 

Thank you,

 

Stacey Muller

Office Assistant III

Community Development & Infrastructure

(831) 454-2680

701 Ocean Street, Room 410, Santa Cruz, CA 95060

           

 





·                     Sundays: Construction activities are generally prohibited. 

Offensive Noise:

·                     No person shall make, cause, suffer or permit to be made any offensive noises
which disturb or annoy people of ordinary sensitiveness. 

·                     No person shall, between the hours of 10 p.m. and 8 a.m., make, cause, suffer
or permit to be made any offensive noise within the vicinity of any building or place
regularly used for sleeping purposes. 

 

Karen D. Goodman
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